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Akasaka.  I look forward to working with you, Mr. Akasaka, and with your 

staff, to further the work of your Department.   

 

As a former Political and Diplomatic Adviser to the President of my country, 

while serving concurrently as the Head of State’s Permanent Representative 

to the International Organization of La Francophonie and Chairman of the 

National Francophonie Committee, and also as a former Secretary-General 

of ECOWAS, I have always attached great importance to public information 

and communications.  I am not only familiar with the work of this 

Committee, but also know the important role it plays in giving DPI guidance 

on public information-related matters.  Let me assure you that I, together 

with my fellow Bureau members, will do our best to continue to do this. 

 

Distinguished delegates, 

We are meeting at a time when the world community faces multiple 

challenges.  At no time in our recent history have we felt more the need for 

consolidated and concerted efforts as a global community.  In the past sixty 

years or so that the United Nations has existed as a global platform, 

multilateralism has never been tested in so many fronts all at once.  We are 

pleased to see in Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon a seasoned diplomat and a 

persuasive advocate for multilateral action.  He has outlined organizational 

changes that he envisions will make this Organization stronger and more 

effective and has outlined his programmatic priorities.  DPI, as the public 

voice of the Organization, is tasked with communicating its messages in the 

clearest and most comprehensive manner.  The three reports that have been 
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submitted for the consideration of this Committee clearly outline the 

concrete measures implemented by DPI to expand its operation, sharpen its 

focus and build new partnerships in countries around the world.  Indeed, as 

the reports indicate, DPI now is better equipped, more focussed and 

technologically better prepared.      

 

Obviously, there area areas where DPI could do better.  I understand that one 

of the reasons why progress in some areas has been slow is lack of adequate 

resources.  Last week the Under-Secretary-General met with the members of 

the in-coming bureau in an informal briefing.  He appealed for more help 

from Member States, and I fully sympathize with him.  Admittedly, budget 

is not an area we concern ourselves with in this Committee, but many of us 

serve on the Fifth Committee and could convey to it the need for adequate 

funding for DPI.   

 

Distinguished delegates, 

 

Our objective at this year’s session, as usual, will be to adopt a consensus 

document at the end of our deliberations.  This resolution should provide 

DPI with the best possible policy guidance so that our Organization 

continues to benefit from the strong voice given to it by DPI.  As your 

Chairman, I promise to do my part.  I am sure you will do yours.   

 

Thank you.  


